

Lydgate Junior School

Headteacher: Mrs R Hurding Acting Deputy Head: Mrs B Noble Manchester Road, Crosspool, Sheffield, S10 5DP Telephone: 0114 2669500



Website: <u>www.lydgatejunior.co.uk</u> Email: <u>enquiries@lydgate-jun.sheffield.sch.uk</u>

Wednesday 14th June 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

We have another busy final half term ahead!

Sunshine

We hope you are enjoying this lovely weather and thank you for ensuring your children are safe with suncream on and hats if needed. We have got some outdoor parasols which ensure we have some shaded areas for the children to access when it is playtime.

Sweets

Just a reminder we don't allow sweets in school, unless part of an organised event such as school discos or the Y6 Apprentice Sale (which certainly had plenty!). We have noticed that children have been bringing a sweet that has a roll top that says it is a drink but it is high in sugar content and often a blue colour. Please can we not bring these in.

SENDCo

As you are aware, Mrs Noble is now our permanent Deputy Headteacher and has also continued to be our SENDCo within school. To help school capacity we advertised the SENDCo role internally and we are delighted to announce that Miss Wall, who has been our assistant SENDCo this year, will be the schools main SENDCo from September. Mrs Noble will continue to work closely with Miss Wall to ensure a smooth transition.

We have also set up an Inclusion Team this year that includes Mrs Hurding, Mrs Noble, Miss Wall and our Pastoral Lead Mrs Allen. This is to help us to ensure we have the best possible provision for all our children.

Class Mixes

We have been talking about changes this week in our school assemblies (tomorrow for Y3/Y4) and the mixture of emotions that come with change. We will be informing both the children and parents tomorrow which classes they are in next year. We hope this goes smoothly for everyone and we can support the mixture of emotions that the children and parents may have. We are hoping this is going to be a positive experience for everyone and help develop resilience and give all children the opportunity to make new friends too.

Teachers

We have organised where the teachers will be for next year and the new class names. Please find this information below:

Y3JD - Mrs Dutton (Y3 Leader)

Y3BN - Miss Nicholson

Y3R/L - Ms Reasbeck / Miss Lee Y3H/S - Ms Hayden / Mrs L Smith

Y4JP - Mrs Purdom (Y4 Leader)

Y4CW - Mrs Wymer

Y4JD - Mrs Drury

Y4S/W - Mrs A Smith / Mrs Webb











Lydgate Junior School

Headteacher: Mrs R Hurding Acting Deputy Head: Mrs B Noble Manchester Road, Crosspool, Sheffield, 510 5DP Telephone: 0114 2669500



Website: <u>www.lydgatejunior.co.uk</u> Email: <u>enquiries@lydgate-jun.sheffield.sch.uk</u>

Y5L/W - Mrs Loosley (Y5 Leader) / Miss Wall

Y5CP - Mrs Phillips **Y5BB -** Mr Bradshaw

Y5C/R - Mrs Coles / Mrs Ridsdale

Y6VS - Mrs Shaw (Y6 Leader)

Y6HH - Mrs Hopkins

Y6R/J - Mrs Rougvie / Mrs Jones

Y6H/W - Mrs Holden / Mrs Watkinson

Y6 Apprentice sale

This was a huge success and it was a delight to observe the Y6's in action and all the learning that happened. The great news is that they raised a grand total of £1427.51 which will go towards their Y6 residential to Edale. Amazing work everyone!

Thank you for everyone's continued support.

Kind regards,

Mrs Rachel Hurding Headteacher

R Murding







